
DRAYTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

Thursday 13th June 2024 

A minute's silence was held prior to the meeting in memory of ex District and Parish Councillor 

Mr Viktor Ray Mortlock. 

Held on Thursday 13th June 2024, 7:00pm at King George V Pavilion, Drayton High Road, Drayton, 

Norwich, NR8 SAW, for the purpose of transacting the business outlined in the agenda below. 

2 members of the public were present. 

Ctlr Auber also made comments as a member of the public. 

1. To receive apologies and consider acceptance for absence. Apologies for absence have been

received from Cllrs. Taylor, White, Morgan, Edwards-Smith, Quinsey, Crotch. The Council 

received and approved the absence requests. 

2. To receive declarations of interest on matters to be considered at the meeting and consider

requests for dispensation. None declared. 

3. To receive and approve the minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council on Thursday
9th May 2024. The minutes were received and approved by the Council. 

4. To receive any questions or comments from members of the public on matters on the

agenda. A member of the public wished to raise the cutting of the verges and areas which do 

not appear to be cut. Drayton sign on the Fakenham Road requires cleaning. Bus signs 

require cleaning also. Would like to understand what is happening with respect to the 

damage Perspex on a bus shelter. The path between Drayton High Road and Green Lanes is 

very overgrown. Beryl Bikes are still being Left all over the Parish. Is there anything which can 

be done to encourage users to leave them in the correct place. 

The Clerk confirmed that she will liaise with the member of the public outside of the meeting to 

determine which areas are the responsibility of the Parish Council, the contractor and Norfolk 

County Council. 

5. To receive any reports:

a) County Councillor: Cllr. T. Adams. Update on Carter Road. Work will commence on

the 23rd October for the constructive phase and will take no more than 4 weeks. 

Question as to whether or not PC Brett Peyton has carried out another survey on Hall 

Lane. It was highlighted that the volume of traffic is the concern, and not just the 

speed. 

It was confirmed that all of the traffic calming measures recommended for Halle Lane 

have been put in place. 

b} District Councillor Drayton North: Cllr. A. Crotch. Not present.

c) District Councillor Drayton South: Cllr. P. Auber

Stower Grange will become residential units. 

Noise at the Red Lion has been addressed and hopefully will not cause any further 

issues. Larger events have been cancelled. Events will be mindful of neighbouring 

residential properties. 

Willow tree to be felled in Pond Lane. 

NWL Planning documents are published online. 

Street cleaning is the responsibility of the District Council. A complaint has been 

submitted regarding the state of the roads. The drains are also blocked which needs 

addressing. 

d) Police. Not present.

Council Members in attendance: Cllrs. J, Anderson, C. Brown, G. Everett (Chair}, H.Kisby, T. Lee. 

Page 1 of 3 
























